

On Tuesday, 22 July 2025 at 14:15:11 GMT+12, salima <spadamsey@yahoo.com> wrote:

Hi Tamara,

Thank you for your email. I thought that I had confirmed last week.

My apologies if I wasn't clear on the matter.

I don't know if one hour is enough.

However, to facilitate our discussions and make the best use of time, a constructive approach would be to share in advance which of Dr. de Lange's findings (in his peer review) concern the Council and AWA.

I think that would be a good place to start our discussion and to find a solution to those concerns (hopefully).

I will confirm the final list of attendees for CRU by either tomorrow or Thursday.

Will the council issue the Zoom link for Willem to join the meeting?

Thanks, Tamara, for all your help in facilitating this upcoming meeting.

Regards,

Salima

From: salima <spadamsey@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, 23 July 2025 8:48 am
To: Sean Mallon <sean.mallon@kapiticoast.govt.nz>
Cc: Tamara Silk <Tamara.Silk@kapiticoast.govt.nz>
Subject: 6 August Meeting

Good Morning, Sean,

I just wanted to follow up on yesterday's email in advance of our upcoming meeting.

Could we receive the Council/AWA technical feedback addressing your concerns and/or disagreements with Dr De Lange's methodology and/or findings in his peer review by 31 July?

This would enable us to concentrate on those issues at the 6th August meeting, hopefully reaching a consensus.

CRU's attendees are:

- Dr de Lange (viz ZOOM)
- *****
- Sean Rush
- *****
- Katrina Bullen (secretary)
- Salima Padamsey

By invitation:

- Councillor Cooper
- Councillor Prvanov (via ZOOM)
- Raumati Community Board Chair - Bede Laracey

If the 31st of July is not a feasible date for the technical feedback, please let me know, and I would be happy to reschedule the meeting.

Regards,

Salima

On Thursday, 24 July 2025 at 13:43:50 GMT+12, Sean Mallon <sean.mallon@kapiticoast.govt.nz> wrote:

Hi Salima,

Thanks for confirming the meeting and I will get back to you with an outline of the issues/concerns from a Council perspective in advance of the meeting, hopefully by the 31st. The issue we are dealing with is an operational one currently so it would not be appropriate for elected officials to be at the meeting.

Tamara is away on leave at the moment and I will be acting CE at the time of our meeting so Amanada will be in touch to confirm venue etc.

Regards

Sean Mallon

Group Manager Infrastructure and Asset Management
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Pakiaka

From: salima <spadamsey@yahoo.com>

Sent: Friday, 25 July 2025 10:38 am

To: Sean Mallon <sean.mallon@kapiticoast.govt.nz>

Cc: Amanda Yannetta <Amanda.Yannetta@kapiticoast.govt.nz>; Councillor Glen Cooper <Glen.Cooper@kapiticoast.govt.nz>; Councillor Jocelyn Prvanov <Jocelyn.Prvanov@kapiticoast.govt.nz>; Community Board Member Bede Laracy <Bede.Laracy@kapiticoast.govt.nz>

Subject: Re: 6 August Meeting

Good Morning, Sean,

Thank you for your email.

We look forward to receiving the Council's technical feedback on Dr de Lange's peer review of the Kapit Coast Flood Hazard Management - final draft report by 31 July.

Regarding elected members:

These are elected members who wish to attend and listen to a discussion on matters that have a serious impact on their communities. This does not mean that they will participate, but it's hard to see any basis on which Council staff could object to them gathering information on differing views.

Categorising this as a purely operational matter is incorrect, and in any event, Councillors have ultimate control over the organisation.

In my view, if they wish to attend, that is entirely appropriate.

Regards,

Salima

On Friday, 25 July 2025 at 13:05:53 GMT+12, Sean Mallon <sean.mallon@kapiticoast.govt.nz> wrote:

Hi Salima,

If you would like to meet then it will need to be without elected members in attendance.

Regards

Sean Mallon

Group Manager Infrastructure and Asset Management
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Pakiaka

From: salima <spadamsey@yahoo.com>

Sent: 28 July 2025 7:51 AM

To: Sean Mallon <sean.mallon@kapiticoast.govt.nz>

Cc: Councillor Glen Cooper <Glen.Cooper@kapiticoast.govt.nz>; Councillor Jocelyn Prvanov <Jocelyn.Prvanov@kapiticoast.govt.nz>; Community Board Member Bede Laracy <Bede.Laracy@kapiticoast.govt.nz>

Subject: Re: 6 August Meeting

Good Morning Sean,

It appears that the issue of elected members attending the meeting is an internal matter.

This falls outside CRU's scope.

In the meantime, we are ready to proceed with our scheduled meeting next week.

Regards,

Salima

On Friday, 1 August 2025 at 15:13:13 GMT+12, Sean Mallon <sean.mallon@kapiticoast.govt.nz> wrote:

Hi Salima

I had hoped to get you an agenda with issues/topics for discussion at our meeting before the end of the week but will need to push that out to Monday apologise.

Will send something out on Monday.

Regards

Sean Mallon

Group Manager Infrastructure and Asset Management
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Pakiaka

From: salima <spadamsey@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, 4 August 2025 9:07 am
To: Sean Mallon <sean.mallon@kapiticoast.govt.nz>
Subject: Re: 6 August Meeting

Good Morning Sean,

Thank you for your email.

In my earlier email (23 July), I stated that if the Council was unable to provide us with technical feedback regarding Dr de Lange's peer review of the AWA Kapiti Flood Hazard Management draft report by 31 July, we would be happy to reschedule.

We haven't received a technical report specifying which parts of the peer review the Council disagrees with.

Due to the delays on your part, I suggest we reschedule the meeting to a later date. We will not have enough time between today and Wednesday to prepare for the technical discussions we had intended to have. The Council's points would have served as the foundation of the agenda, and it was essential that we received them well in advance to guarantee our discussions were informative and constructive.

Going forward, we are prepared to reschedule the meeting until the technical report is completed and we have had adequate time to prepare.

On the other hand, if the Council's position is that no technical report is forthcoming, that is a clear indication that the Council agrees with Dr de Lange's report and its findings. That shifts the meeting in a different direction regarding our discussion as to how AWA will incorporate the findings of the peer review into their final report.

If that is the case, we are prepared to go ahead with our scheduled meeting this Wednesday.

Please let me know the Council's position, as I will have to inform my team.

Regards,

Salima